Hintlesham and Chattisham C of E

NEWSLETTER

riday 16th September 2022 www.hintleshamchattishamschool.com



St Edmundsbury and IpswichDiocesan Multi Academy Trust

This Term's School Value

Friendship

This Term's British Value

Democracy

Diary Dates

19.9.22 Bank Holiday for Funeral of HM
Queen Elizabeth II
30.9.22 Open Afternoon for New Reception
Intake September 2023
5.10.22 (Saturday) HSA Bingo event
21.10.22 PD Day
24.10.22 Half Term
31.10.22 School Reopens
17.11.22 School Photographs
1.12.22 HSA Christmas Fayre
16.12.22 School Closes

Class Attendance

3.1.23 PD Day

4.1.23 School Reopens

Class attendance to date:

Ruby Class: 93.33% Emerald Class: 96.76% Sapphire Class: 99.29% Diamond Class: 98.33%

Support—Internet and Wellbeing

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/
advice-parents-what-do-if-your-child-seessomething-upsetting-online

https://www.childnet.com/ufiles/Parentsand-carers-resource-sheet-1019.pdf

https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mindmatters/childrens-mental-health/

https://www.policedsc.com/about/ news/116-police-digital-security-centrelaunch-safeguarding-advice-hub

Parent View Questionnaire Link

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login? destination=give-your-views

School Vision

"Jesus is the light of the world ... we are gems that reflect his light as we learn. "
The Christian Bible talks of God seeing humans as his jewels in the making (Malachi 3:16-17).

Welcome Back

What a super first two weeks we have had back at school. The children have all settled in well and are engaging in their learning in class. Behaviour is good with children trying their utmost to make the right choices in all aspects of their school lives.

Class Newsletters have been sent out and will be available on the Class Website page. These pages are updated with a summary of the curriculum that the children have covered each half term.

The school environment has been improved further over the summer with Class 4 finally receiving long awaited minor building works and a coat of paint, together with repainting the lobby adjoining Class 3. We have also had new blinds installed in Classes 2, 3 and 4 which has really made a difference.



To support the work of the staff in school, we are always delighted when parents ask if they can become Parent Helpers. This support ranges from hearing readers for half an hour a week through to work experience for a half day each week in class to support further employment applications. If you feel that you have any time to spare and are interested in helping in any of the classes, please let the office staff know. Once you have completed a DBS check (paid for by the school) and attended an introductory Safeguarding session we will be absolutely delighted to have you in!

Requests

Parking Outside School—we are only permitted to have **four cars** parked outside the front of school. Please can you support the school in maintaining this as we do receive many complaints in school once this limit is broken. I am also aware that many parents have received verbal abuse from passing motorists concerning their parking and the police are monitoring this situation.

Parking at Timperleys—Please can you use the car parks beside the hut or at the rear of the Community Hall whenever possible, rather than the road or the grass verge, as it is making it difficult for residents to access their homes.

White Sheets—if you have any clean, white sheets (flat rather than fitted) that you no longer require, we would be grateful of them in school to use for DT and art projects.

Bag 2 Schools—The HSA will be collecting good quality items for re-use for Bags 2 Schools. We are paid by weight of all the items collected. Acceptable items are: men's ladies' and children's clothing, paired shoes, handbags, belts and accessories. Unacceptable items are: uniforms, workwear, pillows, duvets or pieces of fabric. The date for the bags to be dropped off, onto the school playground or the hut at Timperleys, is Wednesday 5th October at 9am.

Thank you for your support in all of the above.

School Facebook page

Here is the link to access the page.

https://www.facebook.com/ HintleshamChattishamPrimary

If you have a concern for a child's safety or wellbeing, please contact Customer First (24hr service): Tel: 0808 800 4005
In school please speak to our Designated Safeguarding Lead Mrs Jackson. The named Governor for Safeguarding is the Chair of Governors Mrs Deborah Bennett. E-safety lead Mrs L Beckett De Banks. If you require information about online safety you can access current advice at this address: https://parentinfo.org/